

SAMPLE TEST 4

PART 1: LISTENING

Section 1: Listen to the conversation about two cities and complete the sentences with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS.

1. Fernanda is visiting her _____ named Christina.
2. Christina likes Chicago because it is a very _____.
3. Christina likes living in the city because she can _____ to work.
4. Fernanda doesn't like Chicago because the winter is _____.
5. Fernanda says that Santiago is her home because her family and _____ live there.

Section 2: Listen to the conversation between Chris and Rachel about his new workplace and answer the following questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS.

6. What does Chris get from Rachel?
7. When do most people have a sandwich at work?
8. Where can you find a coffee machine?
9. What does Yuri use the air conditioner for?
10. How would Chris like to go to work?

PART 2: GRAMMAR

Read the following sentences and identify one mistake in each sentence, then correct it.

11. I want (A) to find the way to get (B) to the nearest restaurant. Can you tell (C) me where is it (D)?
12. There are some (A) pictures in (B) my office. It is on (C) the second floor of a very big beautiful (D) building.
13. What are (A) you going to do (B) next summer holiday? – I have (C) a trip to (D) Nha Trang beach.
14. She bought (A) a lots of (B) fruits and vegetables (C), because she was on diet (D).
15. Go (A) straight ahead, then took (B) the second left, you can see (C) the post office on your right.
16. There have (A) a workbench (B) on the corner of the room. It is a (C) nice big wooden (D) workbench.
17. Tomorrow Peter and I will (A) are going to see (B) a new film in (C) a cinema in (D) the city.
18. We don't have much (A) milk in (B) the fridge, so we need to buy (C) any (D).
19. Would you like some (A) tea? – No, thanks (B). I would like to have (C) a cup (D) coffee, please!
20. What (A) did (B) the shop assistant like? – She was (C) very kind and willing to help (D).

PART 3: VOCABULARY

Complete the following sentences with one suitable word for each based on the given letters

21. My brother works as a mechanical engineer in an a _ _ _ _ _ s _ _ of a foreign company.
22. He is willing to give things to other. He is a g _ _ _ _ _ man.
23. She g _ _ _ _ _ from high school in 2017.
24. When I was on a holiday in Nha Trang last year, I stayed in a h _ _ _ _ _ .
25. The city is much more c _ _ _ _ _ than the country.
26. The team went t _ _ _ _ _ a big forest before climbing up the hill.
27. My mother had serious headache, so I came to a c _ _ _ _ _ to buy some aspirin.
28. John bought this Japanese camera in New York. He received a 10% d _ _ _ _ _ and a free camera case.
29. Which s _ _ _ _ _ are you looking for? – I would like Dove, please.
30. We went to picnic last summer holiday on the beach and we built a c _ _ _ _ _ with lots of fun.

PART 4: READING COMPREHENSION

Passage 1: Read the passages about some people's plans and fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage. (1 point)

Nicole: I'm going to take a gap year before university. I'm going to study Spanish and Portuguese at university, so I am going to South America where they speak both languages. I'm going to spend the first four months in Peru and then I'm going to do volunteer work in Rio. The charity provides education for street children. We're

English for Automobile Technology and Mechanical Engineering 2

going to build a small school. I'm going to visit some other countries. I'll do part-time jobs while I'm travelling. It will be great experience because I want to work in the tourist industry.

Alice: I'm really excited about my gap year job. I'm going to lead a team of volunteers on a six-month conservation project in Cabo Verde, Africa. The aim of the project is to protect turtles, because hunters kill them and sell their shells. We'll build special nests on the beach for the turtles' eggs and then we'll watch the nests at night and check that they're safe. We are going to also clean the beach so the baby turtles can get to the sea safely. I'll earn money but I'm not doing it for that reason. It will be useful experience because I want a career in conservation after university.

Mark: In November, I'm going to the French Alps for six months. For the first eleven weeks, I'm going to do a training course to become a ski instructor. It will be hard work! When I've got the qualification, I'll stay and work until the end of the skiing season. I'll earn about \$ 700 a month, plus tips. It's perfect gap year job for me because I love skiing, and I need to save some money for university. But it won't be my career. I want to be a mechanic.

31. Nicole is going to Rio to do _____ before studying at university.

32. Alice's conservation project in Africa will be for a(n) _____ duration.

33. Alice wants to have a job in _____ when she graduates from university.

34. Mark is going to do a(n) _____ for 11 weeks to become a ski instructor.

35. Mark's favourite career is to become a(n) _____.

Passage 2: Read the passage below and answer the questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS from the passage.

A good workshop is needed for doing jobs with machines and tools such as fixing or making simple things. You need to start with the right location. Find a quiet and clean area for your workshop. Avoid areas with thick or dark carpet in case you drop small parts such as rivets, nuts or screws. It's not only very difficult to find them but also dangerous for people to stand on. Next you will need a large and sturdy workbench on which you can carry out your work or put your tools. The workbench surface must be clean and smooth. Also, there should be some other necessary hand tools such as pliers, a spanner or some screwdrivers. These hand tools are for doing simple work such as tightening and loosening bolts and nuts or bending electrical wire. Another thing you need is modern machines for your job. In an ideal workshop, there must be enough sockets and switches for your devices or machine tools. Use a power strip to plug in extra devices. You also must have good lighting. Once you have a good workshop, you can get to work effectively.

36. What do you need to work with machines and tools?

37. What should your workplace be like to avoid any problems?

38. What can you put on the workbench?

39. Which hand tools are necessary in the workshop?

40. How can you work in a good workshop?

PART 5: WRITING

Write a paragraph (80-100 words) about what you are going to do after graduation using the following suggested questions:

1. Where are you going to work after graduation?
2. What kind of job would you like to do?
3. How much money do you want to get a month?
4. When are you going to get married?
5. How many children do you want to have?